 CWMDU AND DISTRICT COMMUNITY COUNCIL
Minutes of the meeting held at Bwlch Village Hall on 5th January 2017 at 1900hrs.
Present were Chairman Cllr Mrs HG Sweeting, Cllrs Mrs JE Block, Mrs DWV Cracroft, Mrs R Lewis, RDH Jackson,  CCllr Mrs K Silk and the Clerk – RAB Doak.
Apologies   There were apologies from Cllrs Mrs K West, Mrs C Morfett, FJ Morgan, T Sinnett and AA Harries. 
Declarations of Interest

Receive any declarations from Councillors with an interest relating to the business on the agenda. No  declarations were received.
Minutes   of the Meetings held at the Tretower Village Hall on 1st & 15th December 2016 were confirmed and signed. 
Matters Arising
1. The next Five Councils Liaison Meeting will be hosted by Crickhowell Town Council at a date to be confirmed.
2. Defibrillator Training. Gareth Morris, Ambulance Driver will carry out the training for up to 6 volunteers in the Bwlch Village Hall. The Bwlch Village Hall would be needed for the training and there was no charge for Gareth to carry out the training. The Council should pay for the hire of the Hall for the training. There was a list of volunteers in the Gate Shop and the Clerk was going to collect the list and liaise with Gareth to arrange some training dates.
3. Finance Training Module by One Voice Wales is taking place at Llangattock on 18th January 2017 between 1830 and 2100hrs. The Clerk was going to attend this training module.
4. BBNPA Training organised by Crickhowell Town Council at a date to be confirmed. Cllrs Mrs K West and Mrs C Morfett have said they would attend the BBNPA Training.
5. Email Mr Jon Gagg 24th November 2016 with a query whether the Council had made any progress towards getting superfast broadband in Bwlch. The Clerk checked with his phone number in superfast Cymru on 27th November 2016 and the reply was that it was not available yet. The Clerk forwarded the reply the reply from Superfast Cymru to Mr Gagg. Cllr Mrs K Silk informed the Councillors that she had written to the Minister to get an update on the process to install broadband in our rural area.
6. Llangors School -  there have not been any more meetings to report because of the school holidays.
7. Code of Conduct Training – Thursday 26th January 2017 – Bishop Bevan Hall, Brecon  1830-2100hrs. Cllrs Mrs HG Sweeting, Mrs R Lewis and the Clerk said they would attend this training.
Highways
Highways issues which had been reported on 17th September 2016 were being looked into by Mr Jones. 
Additional Items reported on 3rd November 2016  included:-

The road in Cwmdu from the Church to the Campsite had had the hedges cut, but the cuttings were never picked up and the road was getting narrower and narrower. This had been reported several times and was to be one of the areas to be visited with Mr Jones.

Items reported on 17th December 2016 included:-

The bus shelters in Bwlch which were very dirty and needed cleaning. The wall by the new footpath in Bwlch which was considered dangerous and needed checking by the Highways staff.
The Clerk drove around the Council area on 21st December 2016 and informed Mr Allun Jones that he needed another date to go around the area to check on highways problems that he had noticed including the worn anti-skid surface by the Kestrel.
Correspondence
1.Email 13th December 2016 PCC with a News Release concerning changes to day time activities for older people and day centres. The Clerk read out the News Release and it was an agenda item on the PCC Cabinet meeting on 20th December 2016. The day centres were to remain open after the consultation was taken into account for a limited time whilst further proposals were drawn up.
2.Email / letter 3rd November 2016 Town and Community Council Elections 2017. Clerk sent for copies of the Electoral Roll – received 10th December 2016. A briefing session has been arranged for 27th February 2017 in Brecon.
3.Letter 8th December 2016 Mid and West Wales Fire and Rescue Stakeholders asking for a review of information they hold about their stakeholders. Clerk to reply on the attached form.
4.Letter 23rd December 2016 Crickhowell District Archive Centre with thanks for the Council’s donation towards the book “Young Men, to Arms!” The First World War in the Crickhowell District.

5.Letter 1st December 2016 Powys Teaching Health Board Agenda for the meeting on Wednesday 7th December 2016 in Llangattock.
6.Letter December 2016 Black Mountains MBO Planning Team with details of an orienteering event based in Cwmdu Village Hall on the weekend 29th-30th April 2017.

7.Email 4th January 2017 BBNPA with the weekly planning register for week 23rd December 2016. No applications in our area.
8.Email 3rd January 2017 PAVO e-briefing for January 2017.

9.Email 3rd January 2017 OVW – Battle’s Over – A Nation’s Tribute 11th November 2018 – 100 years of Remembrance. A chain of beacons will be lit throughout the United Kingdom.

10.Email 2nd January 2017 Clerk to One Voice Wales with change of Council email address.

11.Vedw Wood Website 2nd January 2017 amended list of Trustees.

12.Email 4th January 2017 Cllr Mrs C Morfett reference concerns from residents about a planning application for a phone mast to be erected near Pentwyn Farm in Cwmdu. To be brought up in planning.
13.Email 15th December 2016 OVW’s bulletin concerns an amendment to the Draft Account and Audit (Wales) (Amendment) Regulations 2016. Clerk emailed OVW for clarification.
The Clerk had sent all the Councillors a list of emails / letters received from 25th November to 21st December 2016 for their information and to avoid having to print out correspondence that was not urgent.
Planning
1. Planning Application 16/14268/LBC – 08/12/2016 – “Application for additional rooflights and renovation of attic rooms to previously approved scheme (15/12632/LBC)” at Middle Gaer, Cwmdu. The Clerk read out the letter sent to BBNPA on 16/12/2016 with the Council’s comments. 

2. Planning Application 16/14234/FUL – 12/12/2016 – “Two-storey side extension” at 5 Glasfryn Terrace, Bwlch. The Clerk read out the letter sent to BBNPA on 16/12/2016 with the Council’s comments.
3. Email 4th January 2017 Cllr Mrs C Morfett reference concerns from residents about a planning application for a phone mast to be erected near Pentwyn Farm in Cwmdu. It was discussed by the Councillors and decided that the Council should wait for the planning application to arrive. The Council would then reply to BBNPA on the planning application and should not write to the company concerned as its responsibility was to reply to BBNPA and not to write separately to individual companies.

Accounts
1. The Precept letter was sent to PCC on 16th December 2016 applying for £11000 for 2017-2018.
2. Precept payment of £3333.00 was paid into the Council’s account on 30th December 2016 and there was a donation of £50.00 paid in towards the restoration costs of the Bwlch War Memorial.

3. Bank Balance  - £7266.86 – Council - £5516.86 – less pledge of £350.00 to Bwlch War Memorial and donation of £50.00 to Bwlch War memorial = £5516.86 and  Section 106 - £1750.00  Section 106  Grant Money–  £4000.00 less Legal fees £1025.00 Donation to  Bwlch Village Hall - £1000.00 – Playing Fields and Allotment Rent  - £225.00 Balance of £1750.00. Section 106 Grant Money needs to be spent on the local community by 27/10/2018. 
Community Playing Fields and Allotments 
The Clerk checked the playing fields on 21st December 2016 and confirmed that the potholes had been repaired by the contractor. He also checked the hedge line to the right of the playing fields and agreed that it needed trimming back. He wrote to the contractor to confirm this and stated that the Council would pay for the potholes when he sent the Council a bill.

Cllr Mrs HG Sweeting informed the Councillors that there was to be an Allotment AGM on Tuesday 17th January 2017. She also stated that the hedges in the car park area would be cut in February by the CSEG. There was one new allotment member. It was also reported the roof on the outdoor shelter needed re-roofing.
Bwlch War Memorial 
The Clerk wrote to the Commander 160 Infantry Brigade and Headquarters Wales on 12th December 2016 to inform him of the Council’s efforts in trying to get the Bwlch War memorial restored and to ask for military help in the re-dedication ceremony planned for November 2017.

Fundraising events continue and a dinner / auction night is planned for 18th February 2017 at Peterstone Court.
Community Speed Watch
PCSO Billy Dunne organised a training session in early December 2016 and the Community Speed Watch Scheme would be started in Bwlch as soon as possible on the A40 and the approach road from Llangorse into Bwlch. The Priority sign at the crossing point near Allt View is always covered up by the hedges and the Highways Department Officer was asked in 2015 to have a Priority Sign placed on the other side of the road so that it can be seen more clearly. Cllr Mrs K Silk was going to repeat this request with the Highways Department.
Cwmdu Toilets

A letter from David Pritchard, Valuer, PCC dated 1st December 2016 concerned the closed toilets in Cwmdu. PCC has a proposal to move the existing playground to the former school site and that the playground together with the site of the toilets and the bus shelter could be developed for affordable housing. This proposal could allow for the toilets to be demolished and a new bus shelter to be provided. This proposal was discussed by the Councillors who asked the Clerk to reply to David Pritchard with the following points against the proposal.
The Concil had been informed that further developments were not allowed in Cwmdu because of the water situation and this was confirmed in the LDP.

The existing bus shelter is used every day by the school children as well as for the weekly bus.

The Councillors did not feel that the families with young children in Cwmdu would appreciate the long walk to the playground if moved to the closed Cwmdu School playing fields.
The Community Council is already paying to cut the grass at the playing fields and is concerned that it might have to pay to maintain the playground as well.
Meeting Closed at 2015hrs. 
